S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Finance Committee meeting held at 7pm on 

Wednesday, 8th April 2015 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present: Mr I Jordan (Chairman), Mr D Price, Mr D Steward-Brown, Mr J Smallwood, Mr H Hofmeister, Mr A Evans, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk)
Apologies:  Rev D Tate and Mrs T Banks 
2. To confirm the minutes of the last meeting 7th January 2015: These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Price, seconded by Mr Evans, with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.
3. To record declarations of interest, personal or prejudicial: None.  

4. To receive questions from the public:  None present.

5. To discuss the year end accounts: Mr Jordan explained that all members had received two printouts, one being a summary and the other, a more detailed sheet which he would be going through section by section.  Mr Jordan informed members that the sheet showed the four quarter year accounts ending 31st March 2015.
Mr Jordan stated that within the sheets there has been no reference made to VAT, he said VAT is not included within the Cashbook figures and no VAT income had been received as the claim had not yet been paid.

Mr Jordan explained the individual columns and went through each item on the Monitoring Sheets and made reference to the following items: Salaries and expenses – OK, General Admin –Repairs and Maintenance – slightly over budget, Telephone – slightly over budget,  Insurance – OK, some savings have been made; Planning & Other fees – this includes the fees to Bidwell’s for the Neighbourhood Plan and the Local Development Framework; All in all a total spend of £13,478.22 against a budget of £14,900.00.

Allotments – Wages – OK, Repairs & Maintenance – this is over budget due to the new pipe work and Water Tank. Mr Jordan stated that the figure of £1,140 for Rents is a half year figure against a £2,500 budget (The charging structure has been changed from October to April).  
Bus shelters – Slightly over budget, the budget has been increased for next year to reflect this; 
Cemetery – Wages – OK; Grass Maintenance – OK. It was said that the gravel paths in the Cemetery Extension have now been laid out and a bill for the work is due; Materials – This includes the cost of the consecration, some new top soil and the relocation of the benches. 
Comment was made that the fees are more than double what was expected, with £19,340 received against an estimated £9,000. 

Churchyard – OK; 
Footway lighting – Supply and Maintenance, some savings have been made, Repairs – this includes repairs to the Lighting Column at Willow Road; Mr Jordan confirmed that the figure of £17,500 under New Lighting Column/LED was for the new replacement LED lights in the Sandy Lane/ Ullswater Avenue area. The Grant of £7,875 from the Parish Partnerships Scheme is also shown.

Litter – OK; the Trade Bin is a one off payment. 
The Green & Open Spaces – Wages and Expenses – This is a bit higher as it includes a portion of full time wages for Mr Ryan Harrowing, Grass Maintenance/ Repairs & Materials – OK; Dog Bins – This is high, due to a change in the charging structure the bill covers a two and a half year period. The bill for the emptying of the dog waste bins will now be charged on an annual basis, Tractor Fuel/Ins/Maintenance – OK, the tractor has been used less frequently lately; Trees/Posts/Hedging – OK; New Equipment – The figure of £414.00 is for the purchase of the new Generator. 
Wootton Park – Wages – OK, a bit higher as the figure includes a portion of full time wages for Mr Ryan Harrowing; Repairs/Maintenance/Fuel – This is slightly over; Dog Bins – OK; Tree Surgery - Mrs Cornwell explained that this was higher than expected due to an emergency situation. Mr Jordan confirmed that the figure of £3,550 for Tree Surgery is over the budget; all in all a total spend of £18,126.95 against a budget of £18,820.00. A further contribution towards costs from North Wootton Parish Council is due.

Village Hall – Wages/Expenses – OK; Repairs & Maintenance – Mrs Cornwell explained that the figure includes the cost of the New Boiler, the Fire Door, Sanitary Bins, Curtains and Redecoration; Trade Bin – One off payment; Gas – OK, approximately half the budget, this is now paid by Direct Debit; Insurance – OK, Mrs Cornwell was thanked for negotiating a better deal. 
Hire Fees / Utility Refunds – Mr Jordan was pleased to report that these had come in at a figure of £31,820.17 against a budget of £27,000. 
Members wished to thank Mr Tony Walker for the work involved with the substantial increase in Village Hall bookings.

Miscellaneous – Included within this is the donation to the Citizens Advice Bureau, South Wootton in Bloom and the cost of the refreshments at the Parish Assembly. The cost of the Solar PV Panels is £10,989.

Mr Jordan confirmed that no transfers had been made. 

Mr Jordan explained that income from Bank Interest sits at £359.12. Income from Electricity Wayleaves and Litter Picking had been received.

Mr Jordan commented that the Meeting Room was being well used by the Community and had received an income of £570.50, higher than expected. An income of £2,199.32 had been received from the Solar Panels. Members felt that the Solar Panels were performing very well. 
Mr Jordan confirmed that the nett total is £97,029.38 against a Budget of £95,930. It was noted that whilst the accounts are showing a deficit of £1,099.38 a payment is expected from NWPC for approximately the same figure.
Mr Jordan stated that the total funds of the council currently stand at £152,188.03 (as per guidelines approximately 1½ times the Annual Precept).
With all members agreeing that the detailed summary is a true reflection of the Parish Council accounts, Mr Evans proposed they be put forward to the Parish Council for ratification, this was seconded by Mr Hofmeister with all members in favour.
6. To discuss the Summary Sheet for the Parish Council & the Statement to Annual Meeting 2015:  Mr Jordan explained that the Summary Sheet had been prepared from the detailed Monitoring Sheets and showed the total spend to 31st March 2015.  He said that following on from last year’s Annual Parish Assembly, some members of the public had found the layout difficult to understand.

He explained that the Summary Sheet had been amended slightly to make it more understandable.

Mr Jordan explained each column and went through the figures. 
Members discussed the various funds of the council and whether adding additional headings to coincide with the detailed Summary Sheet would make the finances clearer.

After discussion it was felt that the different headings were unnecessary and the General Fund should only be used. Mr Hofmeister proposed that the Parish Council should remove the section “Transfers to Funds” and no longer carry out the transfers and allocation of funds to individual headings; this was seconded by Mr Evans and unanimously agreed. 
Trailer Purchase: Mr Jordan wished to raise an item regarding the purchase of the new Trailer. He explained that at the last Parish Council meeting it was agreed that a trailer could be purchased (including tow bar, security and insurance up to a maximum of £2,500) 

Mr Jordan explained that since that time it had become apparent that the idea was problematic. He said that Mr Harrowing was experiencing problems with his car and may have to look at changing it in the near future.
Mr Jordan suggested that in the longer term a pickup truck may prove more beneficial. He explained that he and Mrs Cornwell had made enquiries and had found that a second hand ex military truck could be purchased for around £7,000. It was also said that a brand new DFM lightweight pickup truck including tipper could be purchased for £7,500 with a two year warranty.
Comment was made that the truck would need to be stored securely with suitable Insurance. 
Mr Jordan said that a wheel lock could be purchased relatively cheaply. 
Mrs Cornwell informed members that she had made enquiries into the cost of the Insurance and this has been quoted at approximately £200 per year.

Mrs Cornwell circulated details and an image of the DFM truck.

Members discussed the matter fully; it was felt that the purchase of a DFM tipper truck would be a good solution to the issue.

Mr Jordan proposed that the Finance Committee agree to the purchase of a small tipper pickup truck up to the value of £10,000 including the cost of security, this was seconded by Mr Evans with all members in favour.

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at   7.40pm.
7. Date of next meeting 7pm on Wednesday 1st July 2015 in the Parish Council Meeting Room.
1st July 2015
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